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Dear Praying Family and Friends,  
 Greetings from Japan.  It has now been 5 days 
since President Obama’s visit to Hiroshima and the 
Memorial Peace Park, and people are still talking 
about this historic event.  Many of our Japanese 
friends were greatly moved by his speech, which 
called for peace and a world free of nuclear 
weapons.  However, despite their desire for peace 
between nations, many Japanese still do not know 
about Jesus, the Price of Peace, who offers peace 
between fallen humanity and a loving Heavenly 
Father.  PLEASE PRAY that the Gospel would 
continue to go forth in Japan and that millions of 
Japanese would come to know this true peace that 
leads to eternal life. 
 

TEAM HIPPO 
 In early April we had the pleasure of hosting a 
short-term mission team from Cerritos Baptist 
Church who called themselves Team Hippo.  As 
one of our supporting churches, we have had short 
visits from Cerritos in the past, but this time they 
served and ministered with us for 10 jam-packed 
days. 
 

 
Team Hippo with the students and staff of KCS 

 
 Their main ministry opportunity was at Kansai 
Christian School where they planned and led the 
annual Spiritual Life Emphasis Week (SLEW). Each 
Spring, the school has a week of achievement 
testing in the mornings, followed by spiritual 
enrichment activities in the afternoon.  This year 
Team Hippo filled the afternoon sessions with 
music, games, testimonies, Bible stories, small 

group interactions and American snacks (yum!)  
The feedback from the KCS students and staff was 
overwhelming positive as they enjoyed not only the 
program but also building friendships with the 
members of the team.  The team also led an after-
school seminar for parents on the spiritual 
development of children.  Although the turnout 
was small, the seminar provided a view of child 
rearing that is seldom taught in Japan.  
 

 
A full house at Oasis Church with Team Hippo 

  
 We also had the pleasure of having the team 
with us at Oasis Church for two Sunday in a row.  
Since the team consisted of 10 members, they 
almost doubled the size of our weekly gathering, 
which was a huge blessing for the church members.  
Japanese Christians are always so thankful when 
they meet Christians from other countries who are 
willing to come to Japan in order to help build up 
the Kingdom of God. 
 On April 9th, Oasis Church and Team Hippo 
partnered together to put on our Family Easter 
outreach event.  We started in the afternoon with a 
Children’s Easter Party at a youth hostel in 
Hamadera Park. Team Hippo took charge of this 
event as they led about 20 children (and their 
parents!) in games, songs and the telling of the 
Easter story.  About two-thirds of these children 
were from non-Christian backgrounds, so PLEASE 
PRAY that the Gospel seeds that were planted that 
day would grow and produce eternal fruit in their 
lives.   
 After the party, everyone then went outside for a 
quick time of worship, followed by a free barbeque 
dinner.  Organized by the church members, this  
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The “Fire Men” getting ready to light the barbeques 

 
was a great time to hang out and fellowship with 
many of the visitors who had come to the Easter 
party.  All in all, about 60 people attended the 
barbeque, and everyone seemed to have a 
wonderful time.  We are really thankful for Team 
Hippo in helping us to put on such an event.  
Since Oasis Church is such a small gathering of 
believers, it would have been nearly impossible to 
do this on our own. 
 When it was time for the team to return to the 
States, we were very sad to see them go.  They 
were not only a great blessing to the school and the 
church, but also to our family.  We enjoyed our 
times of fellowship with them and were greatly 
encouraged by their generosity and kindness 
towards us.  We thank God for allowing us to 
serve together during these 10 days. 
 

DRAMA NIGHT 
 One of Chris’s responsibilities at KCS this year 
was to serve as co-director for the school’s annual 
drama production.  This year the kids put on a 
musical called “Back to the Cross,” the story of a 
group of children who go on a time traveling 
adventure and discover the true meaning of the 
cross of Jesus.  For two months Chris rehearsed 
with the students, helping them to learn their lines 
and practice their dance steps.   

 
Drama Co-directors Ikumi 
& Chris 
 
On April 29th all of 
their hard work paid 
off as the students 
took the stage at a 
local community hall 
and performed in 
front of over 100 
people.  The kids did 

a great job, and many people said that this was the 
best drama performance they have seen at KCS in 
many years.  Praise God!  So, while the drama is 
all finished, PLEASE CONTINUE TO PRAY for the 
many non-Christian family members and friends 
who were in attendance.  Through the storytelling 
efforts of these talented children, may they also 
discover the true meaning of the cross.  
 

 
 

PERSONAL 
 On a more personal note, the school year will 
end for Chris and Luke on June 10th.  Chris has 
enjoyed her first year as a full-time teacher, but is 
ready for a bit of a break this summer.  However, 
her break won’t last for long as she has enrolled in 
an on-line class from a university in America.  The 
class is called “How to Teach Reading and Writing 
to Elementary Children” and will run from late June 
to early August.  PLEASE PRAY that this class 
will provide Chris with the necessary tools and skills 
to better teach her students when the new school 
year starts in the Fall. 
 Finally, PLEASE ALSO PRAY for Chris as she 
will also make a quick trip back to the States in 
August to check in on her parents.  With her 
parent’s diminishing ability to communicate well 
(both are suffering from dementia), please pray that 
Chris would be filled with the peace, patience and 
love of Christ. May the Lord give her wonderful 
times of conversation with her mother and father. 
 
Well, that’s it for now.  Once again, thank you for 
your faithful prayers and support.  
 
Blessings In Jesus, 
 

 
Michael & Chris Mason 
 

Want to help support our ministry? 
 

Please click the Donate Now button on our 
homepage:  www.masonsinjapancom 

 

Thank You! 



My Personal Response for Michael and Chris Mason 

Japan Career Missionaries  

 Please consider me as your regular prayer partner 
 I would like to make a gift preferenced* for Michael and Chris Mason by a monthly offering of 

$______ , starting _______(month) ______(year) 
(Please see the choice below if you prefer Electronic Transfer) 

 This is a one-time gift of $ ___________ preferenced* for Michael and Chris Mason’s support needs 
 No thanks, please remove me from your mailing list 
 

NAME__________________________________    
 
ADDRESS______________________________CITY____________________STATE____ZIP_____ 
 
PHONE:_____________________ EMAIL:_______________________ HOME 
CHURCH:______________________ 
 
Please make check payable to “JEMS”, 948 E. 2nd St., Los Angeles, CA  90012 (please leave the memo line 
blank).  *While a donor may express a preference for a gift, IRS regulations state that tax-deductible gifts must be under control 
of the non-profit organization.  Please contact JEMS if you have questions. 

 
 

 

JEMS will mail you written 
confirmation upon completion of 
your EFT application.   
 
Please return the provided form 
with a voided blank check from 
your checking account.  Your 
donation will be withdrawn on the 
1st or 15th of each month.  JEMS 
will mail an “Annual Tax 
Deductible Statement” at the 
beginning of each year.  JEMS 
will continue to withdraw your 
donation electronically for the 
specified number of months or 
until you give written 
notification that you wish to 
change or cancel your EFT 
enrollment.  Written notification 
two months prior to closing your 
checking account or changing 
banks is requested to avoid any 
unnecessary confusion and 
charges from our bank. 
 
 

 
 

 

Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) Authorization Form 

 
1. Monthly Donation: [ ] $200   [ ] $100   [ ] $50   [ ] $ _________ 
             [ ] Until further notice 
             [ ] For  ______ months 
 
2. Start Month: __________ on the [ ]  1st or [ ] 15th  (mark) 
 
3. I hereby authorize my bank to pay JEMS the amount listed above on the 

1st or 15th of each month as specified above. 
 

_____________________________________________________________ 
Signature (required for EFT payments)                              date 

 
4. Please return this form in the enclosed envelope along with a “voided” 

check from the bank account to be used for EFT withdrawal 
 

 
 SAVE A TREE GROUP 

Please send to JEMS in the enclosed envelope 
 
Please send me the Mason’s prayer letter through email.                 
 
Name(s):_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address: (please print)______________________________________________ 
Date: _________________ 

 


